To: New Afrikan Women's Organization of N.Y., N.Y.

We the New Afrikan women who are active PG cadre in New Orleans, La., Jackson and Hazlehurst, Ms. extend our revolutionary greetings of solidarity with our sisters in New York.

Recently, We were informed by sister fulani that N.A.W.O. of New York asked whether or not our organizations (Ms. & N.O.) will adhere to N.A.W.O. discipline.

It is difficult to answer this question, since We do not percieve it to be the primary question.

Our sister and President, Dara has met with New Afrikan women in many cities within the four region area where there is PG cadre and active supporters. In so doing she has been asked repeatedly when New Afrikan women will meet to discuss principles, goals and a uniform discipline. There is no question more primary in this period of our development as an organization, than the one of the process. The discipline for New Afrikan Women's Organizations will be set forth collectively in the organizing meeting.

When the sisters (Dara, Afeni, Fulani and Sheri) met in New Orleans on February 25, 15 ADM it was agreed that an organizing meeting be held for three consecutive days. Initially though this was to be a broad based meeting. We agree with many of our sisters that

the primary need at this time is a retreat\*for women cadre and supporters of the PG only.

We ask for your support and acceptance of this as a vital part of the process toward correct development.

HARAMBEE

Free The Land!

Presented by:

fulani Sunni-Ali

\* Word retreat is in reference to the organizing meeting.